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Term 3 Issue 21  

Principalõs Report 
òExcellence Through Opportunityó 

 

Dear Parents and Friends, 
 
During the holiday period our VCE teachers will be running classes for students 
studying Unit 4 VCE subjects.  Most of the classes will be revision sessions for the 
students and the majority of the students attending will be in Year 12.  The holiday 
period is the last opportunity for our senior students to get some óall-importantô extra 
time to study before the demanding last term begins.  Year 12 students only have 
three weeks of formal classes in Term 4 plus a week of revision and exam preparation 
before the Unit 3 & 4 VCE exams start on the 28th October and run until the 20

th
 

November.  
 

As summer gets closer we need to remind students about the perils of skin cancer and 
the need to wear hats while in the yard.  In Term 1 the majority of students came 
prepared with a hat but there are still some students who donôt appreciate the risk they 
run by not wearing a broad-brimmed hat.  Australia has one of the highest rates of skin 
cancer in the world and each year over 1,500 Australians die from skin cancer.  Over 
440,000 Australians are treated for skin cancer each year and 90% of Victorians with 
invasive melanoma are expected to survive their cancer for at least five years. In 2010 
11,405 new cases of melanoma were diagnosed in Australia, accounting for nearly 
one in ten cancer diagnoses.  These are appalling figures considering the publicity 
given to skin cancer through the various campaigns we see in the media and the work 
carried out in the Australian community by a range of agencies, including the 
education system.  Again, I ask for parental support in encouraging our young people 
to ócover upô and to wear their broad-brimmed hats when they are outside in Term 4, 
whether at school, on camps or on excursions. We have a school uniform hat which 
can be purchased at our local uniform supply shops. 
 

The Collegeôs Uniform Policy was developed by parents, students and College Council 
after the three schools merged, and was fully implemented in 2012.  Our policy was 
developed to meet the needs specific to our school and the curriculum that students 
undertake at the College.  In recent weeks we have seen an increase in students 
wearing óinappropriate shoesô which are not part of the College uniform.  Not only is 
this footwear not uniform, in many aspects they donôt meet the requirements around 
health and safety, particularly in the technology, science and arts areas. The majority 
of our students wear the black leather (black leather uppers) shoes presented in the 
policy and we appreciate the support shown by parents in achieving this. The College 
needs parents to support the College Councilôs policy on uniform to ensure 
unnecessary time and effort is not wasted on this issue. There will be more 
consultation undertaken with stakeholders (College Council/students/parents/staff) 
about our uniform in coming weeks.  We will not be looking to change our uniform but 
rather reviewing what is in place and seeking feedback on various articles of clothing 
that make up our uniform. 

Respect    Responsibility   Resilience   Doing Your Best    Community 

IMPORTANT DATES  
SEPTEMBER  

7-11  

OES Bogong Camp 

15  

College Council Meeting 7pm 

16  

Transition Day for Year 6 
 

Prep-2 Concert 7pm 

17  

Prep-2 Concern 7pm 

18  

Footy Colours Dress-up Day 
Hot Dog Day for Primary 

 

End of Term 3, 2:20pm dismissal 
 

OCTOBER  

5 

First Day Term 4 

8 

LMR Athletics in Bendigo 

9 

Intermediate Cricket at Kyabram 

12  

Primary Region Athletics in Bendigo 

13  

Yr 6 Transition Program 

14 -15  

Yr 3/4 Fit and Health Day 

15  

Yr 6 Transition Program 
 

16  

Round 2 Intermediate Cricket at 
Nathalia 

20  

State Athletics in Melbourne 

29  

Music Count Us In at 12:15pm 



 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

Over the holiday period the College will start the process of removing shade structures from the Dawes Road site to 
Kyabram P-12 College.  The removal of these items and a number of other structures has been organised and 
approved by the Department of Education and Training to ensure that our community does not lose resources that 
can be utilised by our students.  The College has notified our neighbours and residences near the College.  We hope 
to have the additional shade structures in place for our students by the start of next term. 
 
Early next term the College will be holding a number of Parent Forums to gather information from parents about a 
range of topics, including their studentsô learning at Kyabram P-12 College.  Some forums will be conducted straight 
after school for junior levels and some in the evenings for senior year levels.  The forums will be advertised so that 
parents have advance warning and will only take 30 to 45 minutes.  The forums will not be like a parent-teacher 
interview but will be conducted by me.  The College will seek feedback on issues such as communication with 
parents, student learning, uniform, attendance, reporting procedures and student programs.   
 
As we approach the end of Term 3 I would encourage all families to ensure that their students attend school to the 
very last day of term.  School will finish at 2.20 pm on Friday the 18

th
 September and classes will run until that time.  

If families are taking holidays early, please contact the College to inform us of your studentôs absence and speak 
with their teacher or Year Level Co-ordinator to ensure that they are up to date with their work. We are always happy 
to provide students with work to ensure they keep pace with their studies.  
 
Thank you to the families who accepted our invitation to participate in a survey to explore the way that the College 
communicates.  Your responses have provided us with valuable feedback.  The winner of the $50 Target Voucher is 
Jen Savage.  Congratulations and thank you once again. 
 
I wish everyone a safe and refreshing holiday period and look forward to working with you in Term 4.  
 
Chris Eeles 
Acting College Principal  
 

Business Managerõs Report 
Jan Prior  

CAMPS SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND  

(CSEF)  URGENT! 
CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps 
and sporting activities.  

 
If your family holds a valid means-tested health care card or pension card you may be eligible for CSEF. The 

allowance is used towards expenses relating to camps, excursions, or sporting activities. 
 

The annual CSEF amount per student is:  
 

¶ $125 for primary school students 

¶ $225 for secondary school students.  

Please apply for this by contacting the office before end of term 3.  It is important to note that the CSEF 
program covers eligible students up to the end of Year 12.   
 

BOOKSTALL YEARS 7 -12  
Kyabram P-12 College will be holding their Bookstall for years 7-12 on Thursday 19

th
 November 2015.  

Opening hours will be from 12 noon to 6:30 pm at the Kyabram Bocce Club. 
 
Further information, including payment options and booklists will be given out to students from Years 7-
12 during the first week back of Term 3.   
 

FAMILY ACCOUNTS  
Family statements have been mailed out to families this week so that Parents can keep track of their payment 
progress.  It would be appreciated if all charges for the year could be finalised by October 31

st
 please.  If you have 

any queries regarding your account, please do not hesitate to contact me or any member of our Office Team. 



 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

P-6 Assistant Principal Report  
David Jenner  

FUN RUN 
Today our College students from Prep ï Yr 8 participated in the Fun Run. Whist our Fun Run promotes health, 
exercise and being active, is was also aimed at raising money for sports equipment. Our students thoroughly 
enjoyed the challenge of moving through the course for an hour! Thank you to Mrs Mangan for all of your 
coordinating efforts here, and congratulations to all students, parents and staff for the way in which your supported 
this fantastic event! 
 

PREP-2 ôGOOD VALUE CONCERTõ 
Please remember to keep September 16

th
 and 17

th
 free, for all Grade Prep, 1 and 2 students to attend the evening 

concerts at the Plaza Theatre. You can purchase tickets at the Collegeôs main office; adults $10 and students $7. 
 

VEGIE GARDEN ð MR NILBETT 
Mr Nilbettôs class have begun to make a vegetable garden as part of our theme study. We have been learning about 
the seasons and what plants will grow at certain times and conditions. We have learnt about how long the seeds will 
take to grow and also the life cycle of the plants.  So far we have planted two varieties of lettuces, spring onions, 
beetroots and Asian greens.  We have set up a watering system to water the garden.  
Thank-you to the Doolan family for donating Compost and Mulch ï Mr Nilbett. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GYMNASTICS WITH MRS MANGAN  
In P-2 Gymnastics we learn about the six dominant movement patterns (DMPôs). They are;  

¶ Swing (holding on to the monkey bars and using your body to swing) 

¶ Rotation (forward or log rolls) 

¶ Spring (jumping) 

¶ Landing (how we land safely in the óMotor Bikeô position) 

¶ Static (things we do that are still ï balance) 

¶ Locomotion (different forms of moving) 

We cover the DMPôs in a circuit style class which allows students to become responsible for their own learning as 
the teacher is rotating around each activity. 
 
Studies have proven that children with a strong gymnastics base have increased Fundamental Motor Skills (running, 
kicking, throwing, catching etc). It is a core building block in your childôs skill development. Along with the research 
behind the importance of it, the students really enjoy gymnastics. We are lucky to have the use of the open space in 
the Prep/1/2 Building and great equipment to run this program. 



 

P-4 Awards  

Congratulations to this 
weekôs award winners. 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

HATS ð TERM 4 
Just a reminder that it is compulsory for all students to wear a school approved hat when outside 
during term 4.  With the sun starting to shine students wishing to wear a hat outside before the 
end of term 3 are most welcome to do so.  If you need to buy a new hat please buy the blue 
uniform hat with the college logo, in line with our uniform policy. 
 

ATTENDANCE  
When students have high rates of absence it makes it very difficult for them to build a sound understanding of the 
subject material.  As a consequence, they have gaps in their learning that really restrict their progress.  The end 
result is that they struggle to come to grips with the concepts and become stressed.  To put it in perspective, 80% 
attendance represents a day off per week for the entire school year, 40 days in total.  Five years schooling at 80% 
attendance means a student would have missed a whole school year during this time; the impact on their education 
would be severe.  Please ensure your child attends school every day unless they are ill. 
Be on time; be at school, thatôs the rule! 
 

HEAD LICE  
It is that time of the year where head lice can become an issue in schools, so we need all parents / guardians to 
check their sons / daughters hair on a regular basis for head lice.  If they have head lice please do not panic, as a 
simple remedy to treat head lice with a solution is available at Chemists, and you will just need to follow the 
directions on the treatment you are using.   
Thank you for your support here. 
 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 FOOTY COLOURS / HOT DOG DAY  
On the last day of Term 3, students are encouraged to wear their footy teamôs colours.  Fun activities 
are planned with this theme.  Parentsô Club will be holding a Hot Dog Day, order forms will be sent home 
on Monday 
 

    On the last day of Term 3 school will finish at 2:20pm  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 2 News  
Year 2 children are very excited about the concert next week ï we hope youôve all booked your tickets for what 
promises to be a fun show!  Thank you to parents for helping to organise costumes and helping children learn lines 
or dance moves. Since we will be at the theatre every day from Monday to Wednesday next week, we ask that there 
be NO LUNCH ORDERS on those days.  
 
We have been pleased to catch up with most parents to share information about our studentsô progress. If you have 
not yet managed to see us please send a note or call the school to arrange a time to get together.  

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCKLp1vyt6ccCFQKxpgodH2MA4Q&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.inglewoodhotel.com.au%2Fsports%2Fsupporter-groups%2Fwa-hawks%2F&psig=AFQjCNG1Ei9KEFilCOBCWbvsbdYSHsE


 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

P -2 GOOD VALUE CONCERT  
Excitement mounts for all the Preps, grade ones and grade twos.  Our concert is NEXT WEEK. 
 
A huge thank you to the families who sent the few costume items along to school that we have requested. To those 
few who have not got around to this yet PLEASE SEND COSTUME ITEMS YOU HAVE SO WE KNOW WHO 
NEEDS HELP.  I have been helping some students but it is frustrating when parents are off collecting costumes at 
the same time.  The Primary Singers are also involved. 
 
Permission notes have been sent home to all families so that children can attend rehearsals on Monday, Tuesday 
and Wednesday during the school day. Then the concert is at 7 pm. Wednesday 16

th
 and Thursday 17

th
.  Students 

are to arrive at 6 pm but audience will not go in to theatre until 6:45 pm.  Please remember only those helpers who 
have returned their notices are needed in dressing rooms. We sincerely thank all who have given time to helping. 
Speak to your class teacher if you want to offer help. 
 
Parents, please understand that we are being lenient with school uniform if you have sent school pants or shoes for 
your child to wear as costume and donôt have any left at home. 
 
Tickets are on sale at the MAIN OFFICE (secondary campus).  All friends and family are welcome to come along as 
there are plenty of seats at the Plaza Theatre.  We suggest you buy your tickets before the night to be sure of a seat. 
Adults: $10 Students: $7.  All small children who are sitting on a seat require a ticket. 
 

Year 3/4 News  
Crazy Hair, Loud Shirt, Disco @ Lunch Day  

Thanks to everyone who got involved and donated a gold coin towards the event. $108 was collected.  The Year 7s 
who ran the Disco showed impressive organisation and leadership. It was a fun day. 
 

Fun Run  
The Fun Run happened today! It was fun and colourful, with everyone dressed in their house colours. Remember 
that funds raised for this event need to be brought in by Thursday, next week (17

th
 ) so that Mrs. Whitford can order 

the prizes to be here after the holidays. Mrs. Whitford needs to know what prizes you want (this will depend on what 
how much money you have collected), so pass on to her the part of the form that shows this information.  
 

Parent/Teacher Interviews  
Thank you to the parents who have been able to catch up with their childôs teacher at a Parent/Teacher Interviews 
this week.  We, as teachers, would love to catch up with all of our studentsô parents, so if you havenôt yet made a 
time, please organise a meeting with them before Term 3 ends.  
 

Planning Day  
Teachers will be planning for Term 4 on Wednesday of the last week of term. This is always a fun day for students, 
who get to spend time with Specialists and others throughout the day.  
 

Year 5/6 News  
Our visit to the Heritage Display at the Kyabram Town Hall was the highlight of this week with Mrs Isobel Harvie 
providing insights into life in the 1800s. Students were intrigued by her stories about the potato famine in Ireland, and 
the living conditions in England at that time. They could not believe the size of a pair of ladyôs gloves, which led us to 
further discussions about lifestyle, health, diet, exercise and other reasons why, as a culture, we are producing much 
larger and taller human beings in this century. 
 
This visit ties in perfectly with our current unit of study in Australian history, which leads us into our school camp next 
term at Ballarat and our visit to Sovereign Hill. Our Thursday morning immersions into different periods of Australian 
history will culminate next week with students choosing their favourite events to pursue in further study next term.  
 
There are a couple of reminders about the last week of term. On Tuesday we have planning day which is an 
opportunity for staff members to plan our work for Term 4, therefore students will have all of their specialist classes 
throughout the day. On Wednesday we have our Indigenous Football and Netball Day in Echuca, which provides a 
fantastic opportunity for students to mix with other schools in our district and to just play sport and have fun. Please 
refer to a separate notice about this. On Thursday classes will rotate through immersions and our usual Friday 
classes of ICT, Sport and Geography. 



 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

On the last day of term we have the opportunity to share in the Footy Colours Day, run by the Student Council, 
where students are invited to dress up in their favourite team colours and to join in a whole college event on the 
secondary oval after lunch. We will also have our final 5/6 assembly at 10.30am to which all parents are warmly 
invited as we present our Values Awards for Term 3. 
 
Thank you for your support of our parent-teacher interviews this week. If you did not get the chance to book a time 
through Compass, or via the student diaries, please contact us and we can arrange a time for you next week which 
may suit. 
 
Have a safe and happy holiday period with finer weather and more daylight to enjoy! 

7-12 Principal Report  
Danny Walsh  

VCE HOLIDAY CLASSES  
There will be a number of VCE revision classes running over the holidays. Itôs important for students to make an 
effort to attend these classes so that theyôre given every opportunity to do their best. 

 

LEARNING CURVE NEWSL ETTER ARTICLE  
Not coping  

Unfortunately, all too often, students only speak up about not coping and falling behind when they are about to 
implode and give up. Therefore it is important that they are empowered to build mindful and reflective habits and to 
regularly take stock on how they are faring and the resourcefulness to seek help. 
 
There are many reasons why students have self-doubts about coping and falling behind. The key is to instil in them a 
belief that they are not on their own and the confidence to speak up and seek help as soon as they feel they are 
struggling. Viewing their situation through their signature strengths will promote their growth mindsets. This is 
especially so for senior students who donôt manage their time effectively, particularly in private study periods at 
school. These present a perfect opportunity for students to consult their teachers for extra assistance and to clarify 
any aspects of the course which concern them. When concepts are clear in studentsô minds, effective learning and 
study will occur; their time input equals their effective output. When students donôt ask their teachers for clarification, 
their learning and study effectiveness are severely blunted; their time input is not rewarded with quality output. So 
while some students appear to devote sufficient hours to their studies, the reality is they are not getting true value for 
their efforts. They are doing the right thing but not doing the thing right. To monitor their efforts and attitudes, it will 
benefit students immensely to have a critical friend who knows them and their habits well. Friends are not the people 
to adopt this role because they have enough to deal with themselves and often donôt have the skills to so. An older 
and trusted member of their team is the most appropriate person. 

 DAY AM PM 

Sunday 20
th
  

September 
  

Drama  
9-12pm 

  

Monday 21
st
  

September 
Bus Man  
10-12pm 
  

HHD 10-12pm 
IES 1-3pm 

Tuesday 22
nd
  

September 
PE 9-10:30am 
HHD 11am-1pm 
 

Legal  
1:30-3:30pm 
Foods  
12.30pm 

Wednesday 23
rd
  

September 
English  
10-12pm 
 

  

Thursday 24
th
  

September 
 

Further Maths  
10-12pm 

OES 12-2pm 
Methods 1-3pm 

Friday 25
th
  

September 
 

Biology  
10-1pm 

  

DAY AM PM 

Monday 28
th
  

September 
    

Tuesday 29th  
September 

PE  
9am-10:30am 
English  
10:30am-12:30pm 
  

Bus Man  
1-3pm 

Wednesday 30
th
  

September 
 

History 9-1pm 
  

  

Thursday 1
st
  

October 
 

English 10-12pm 
 

  

Friday 2
nd
  

 
October 5th 

     

Sunday 4
th
  

October 
 

Drama 9-12pm   
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YARD MAINTENANCE WOR K 
If you are available to assist with clean up/maintenance at the College could you please contact me by email 
(walsh.daniel.m@edumail.vic.edu.au) or by phoning the College.  As always we have a number of areas that require 
attention such as painting, pruning, edging and brushcutting. 
 
 
 
 
 

7-9 Community Report  
Vivienne Thomas  

7A and 9A participated in an On-line Naplan trial last Friday. There are a number 
of schools that are participating in this trial to determine the future of our Naplan 
test, we will receive feedback later this year. 
 
Year 7 and 9 supported our 5/6 students at the Waranga Athletics which was a 
fantastic opportunity to develop their leadership skills.  
Many students participated in Zone Athletics on Monday and these students had 
some excellent results.  Well done. 
 
Our students participated in Northern Rivers Debating last Wednesday. This was 
a very positive experience for all those involved.  
 
Our Year 9s had a fantastic day at our ArtsConnect excursion on Wednesday. 
We watched Bangara Dance Theatreôs performance of LORE and completed a 
guided street art tour. The aim of this day is to give students an Arts experience 
that they are unlikely to experience living in a rural setting. Student feedback was 
very positive. 
 
There are numerous lunchtime activities on offer for students, these 
include 

¶ Craft and art classes on Monday, Wednesday and Friday. 

¶ Chess and cards in the library 

¶ Mixed netball; students are welcome to watch. 

 
 

Zone Athletics  
On Monday August 31

st
, 52 Year 7-12 students along with Miss Leahy, Miss Clark, Mr Ross, Mrs Whitford and 

Marnie Blake travelled to Shepparton to compete at Zone Athletics. Our students all represented our school with 
great pride and showed sportsmanship in all events towards Campaspe schools. Our students placed first in 17 
individual events as well as 4 relays. Notable mention must go to Shae Oliver (7C) for 
1
st
 place in 13 years Long Jump. She jumped 4.46 metres which is a new Campaspe 

record. The previous record of 4.42 metres had been held since 1983. Wonderful 
achievement Shae! Kyabram P-12 College were also successful in winning the SSV 
Campaspe Athletics Aggregate Score for 2015. Congratulations to all students!  
Students who placed first in track and field events will be invited to compete for 
Campaspe at Loddon Mallee Region Athletics in Bendigo on October 8

th
.  Thank you 

to the staff who attended to be Officials at Track and Field events as well as the 
parents who came to support our college.  
 
 

mailto:walsh.daniel.m@edumail.vic.edu.au


 CANTEEN  
PRIMARY CAMPUS 

 

SEPTEMBER 
 
Mon 14 Heather 
Tue 15 Allicia Barber 
Wed 16 Kristy Rayner 
Thur 17 Kerrie Graves 
Fri 18 Brooke Cleveland 

SECONDARY CAMPUS  
SEPTEMBER 

10:30-11:45am 1:00-2:15pm 
 

Mon 14 Kylie Dixon  Help Please 
Tue 15 Help Please  Terrie-Anne Coburn 
Wed 16 Rebecca Baker Help Please 
Thur 17 Help Please  Help Please 
Fri 18 Help please  Help Please 

COLLEGE NEWS  

Excellence Through Opportunity 

 

Second Hand Uniform  
Parentsô Club have set up a second hand uniform shop catering for all students in the school from Prep to Year 12.  
Uniforms will be available at a much lower price than they can be bought for new. 
 

If your child has outgrown any of their uniform or is leaving the school, you may choose to donate the uniform to the 
Parentsô Club outright or you may offer pieces on consignment, with a proportion of the sale price being returned to 
you. 
 

Money raised by the Parentsô Club is used in the school to improve facilities and support programs - we hope the 
uniform shop will be a source of funds for them to continue their invaluable work in our school. 
 

Uniforms for the shop may be left at any College office - please label clearly whether they are a donation or on 
consignment and if the latter, the amount you require for them. 
 

For anyone interested in coming to have a look at what is available, the uniform shop will be open each Friday from 
8:45 to 9:15am in the Primary Campus Office. 
 

Young Carer Bursary Programme 2016 ð 
Applications Now Open!   

Do you know a young person that has caring responsibilities at home? 
Carers Australia on behalf of the government delivers the Young Carer Bursary Programme; 333 bursaries will be 
granted in 2016, each bursary is $3,000.  The money can be spent on helping with education or training. Applications 
have now opened and close on 28 September 2015. 
 
Who can apply 
To be eligible the young person needs to meet the following criteria: 

¶ Provides care and support to a family member or friend with an illness, disability, mental health illness, or is frail, 
aged or has an alcoholic or other drug problem  

¶ Aged 12 ï 25 years 

¶ Currently studying or wishing to return to study or training 

Not in receipt of another bursary or scholarship for 2016 (young carers who have received a young carer bursary or 
young carer scholarship in 2015 can apply). 
 
To find out more please contact Danny Walsh, 
Assistant Principal. 
Ph 58512100 
 

Library  
Cheryl Child  

It would be really appreciated if students could return or update their borrowings before 
the end of term (next week).  
Notices will follow up in term 4 for anything that is overdue in week 2. 


